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The next meeting of the Washington Traffic Commission will be held on September 6, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. 

in the Police Department Conference Room. 

 

The following item(s) are presently on the agenda. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

4A 19-06-0011 Request for modifications to Front Street: At the last meeting the committee 

agreed to add crosswalk signage to the already existing crosswalks on Front Street. Before the signage 

was installed it came to staff’s attention that we may want to take a look at the existing crosswalks to 

evaluate whether all of them are necessary.  

 

4B 19-06-0012 Parking complaints on Cedar Street: At the last meeting the committee discussed 

several parking complaints on Cedar Street in the area of 5th. The complaints stemmed from a large 

increase in traffic due to new businesses in the area. The committee agreed that all of the complaints were 

enforcement issues that the residents should be encouraged to work with the police department on. When 

Mike Grissom followed up with the resident who voiced the concern, they requested that we also look 

into the street lighting in the area, specifically the area on Cedar Street that is used to access the rear of 

the Tilted Skillet.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

5A 19-09-0013 Stop bar policy for major streets: Engineering would like to discuss the potential 

of a policy which would be used to dictate the use of stop bars on city streets.  

 

5B 19-09-0014 Request for a no parking zone on the north side of West Main Street just west of 

Tiemann: This request also came from engineering as a result of the new sidewalk that was just installed 

in the area.  

 

5C 19-09-0015 Review of no parking zone in front of 604 and 608 E 7th: There is currently a 

restricted parking zone in front of these two addresses that was likely installed for a business that is no 

longer there. The committee will discuss whether the restrictions are still needed or not.  

 

5D 19-09-0016 Complaints about signal settings at Mo 47 and Blue Jay Drive: Complaints have 

been received from citizens about the traffic signal at this location. Currently the signal flashes yellow for 

traffic on Mo 47 for most of the day except for the hours when traffic is coming and going due to school 

students. In the mornings and afternoons the signal cycles in all directions to help alleviate school traffic. 

This specific complaint came as a result of a crash that occurred at that intersection recently. 

 



 

5E 19-09-0017 Request for speed limit signs on Weber Heights Drive: This request came from a 

property owner, who cited speeding as an issue that they have been seeing recently.  

 

5F 19-09-0018 Request for a stop sign at Jacqueline and Marquart Drive: Requested by several 

residents who reside in the area.     

 

 

 


